PACT monthly meeting - Wednesday 7th June 2017
7.30pm at Peter Simpson’s, 4 Carleton Terrace, Penrith.

Present: 
Directors: Chris Cant, Christine Sutherland, Graham Exton, 


Malcolm Carruthers, Peter Simpson 
Apologies: 
Frankie O’Keefe, Geoff Rockliffe-King, John Bodger, John Johnson, Nigel Jenkins, 
Rosemary and Bill White, Virginia Taylor
Financial matters

Karen Parr is unable to do the usual work on our accounts this year so we agree to appoint Jo Heeley instead. Jo is an accountant and is involved in the Credit Union, and has volunteered to do the work free of charge.

John Johnson would like to give up the role of Treasurer because of health issues.  We thank John for his work. Christine will email the members to see whether we can find a volunteer!

John notes that we have still not received a refund from the administrators or FSCS following the collapse of our insurers at the end of 2016. He filed a claim with the administrator but has had no acknowledgement and Naturesave informed him that previous claims have taken up to seven months to resolve. We agree that there is nothing else we can do at this stage.
Penrith Neighbourhood Plan Core Group

John B reported by email that he and Roe (CAfS) had met with the planning consultant. They then managed to get the whole group to agree that sustainability should be the golden thread throughout the local plan.

Traffic lights at roundabouts

We discussed a letter that Peter has written about the traffic lights and agreed a few small amendments. Peter will send the letter to John B to look at when he gets back from holiday, as he would like it to be sent in John’s name.

AGM

We need to arrange our AGM for September. 2 suggestions to discuss next time:


– Keep it simple - the first Wednesday evening, followed by a normal meeting


– Have it on a Friday evening at the Parish Centre with a social evening

Penrith on a Plate

Saturday 15th July, Penrith town centre.
The pitch would be free as we have our own gazebo. Our theme - food waste.

Chris has contacted Judith Bradshaw who can’t be there but can let us have some digesters.

Christine will ask CAfS whether they can bring an anaerobic digester. 

Exhibits: examples of what to compost, Peter’s compost bucket, jar of worms from Christine’s compost bin...  Recipes for using left-overs?

Plus the usual ‘grow your own’ + community gardens, quirky planters.

Christine will fill in a booking form for Nigel.

Next meeting
Wednesday 5th July at Geoff’s – White Gables, Wordsworth Street, Penrith

